
Xi calls for officials to boldly push
reform

President Xi Jinping urged major officials on Friday to play a leading and
responsible role in pushing forward the deepening of reform to ensure that
the people will benefit.

Xi, also general secretary of the Communist Party of China Central Committee
and chairman of the Central Military Commission, made the remarks while
presiding over the 33rd meeting of the Central Leading Group for Deepening
Overall Reform.

Major officials at all levels should map out and push forward reform, be
realistic and persistent, aim in the right direction, be courageous in taking
responsibility and do a solid job in a hands-on manner, Xi said.

During the meeting, some officials, including leaders of special groups of
overall reform deepening and chief officials of provincial Party authorities,
reported on their work in deepening reform.

Vice-Premier Ma Kai reported about research on the reform of State-owned
enterprises, while State Councilor Meng Jianzhu reported on the
implementation of judicial system reform and Han Zheng, Party secretary of
Shanghai, reported on the reform of the Shanghai Pilot Free Trade Zone.

Some ministers and provincial Party secretaries also reported on reforms in
areas including environmental protection, agriculture, medical care, poverty
reduction and the deepening of supply-side structural reform in scientific
innovation.

Those in attendance reviewed and passed the plan for overall deepening of
reform and further opening-up of the China (Shanghai) Pilot Free Trade Zone
and the plan for deepening reform in the science and technology award system.
They also reviewed reports on such issues as improving education in poverty-
stricken regions and the registration of people without hukou, or household
registration.

During the meeting, leading officials were urged to keep in mind the overall
situation while pushing forward reform.

They are now required to take a leading and responsible role in reforms that
are closely related to the people.

Major officials were encouraged at the meeting to be bold in pilot projects
while deepening reform. Those who fail to fulfill their reform duties will
face punishment.

Leading officials are also required to take specific measures to push forward
reform, focus on key issues and implement reform tasks in a flexible manner.
Chief officials are urged to pay more attention to reform tasks that could
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enhance the people’s sense of gain.

Meeting participants noted that in past years, the CPC Central Committee has
put forward a number of reform measures to improve the people’s livelihood,
which have been welcomed by the people. They urged implementation of such
measures to benefit the people.


